
January 30, 2020 

Recreation Committee Meeting 

  
The Recreation Committee met on Thursday, January 30, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. at 316 S. Brad Street, 
Grantsburg, WI.   

Present:  Village Trustee/Chairman, Caylin Muehlberg 
  Trustee Diane Barton 
  Trustee Julie Roberts 
 
Others:  Director of Public Works (DPW) Chris Bartlett 

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer Allison Longhenry 
 
Committee Chairman Muehlberg called the Recreation Committee Meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  The 
Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
Discussion/Action:  Pool a) assistant pool manager b) repairs/alterations.   a)  The committee 
reviewed a request from Sarah Covey, Grantsburg Municipal Pool manager, to hire Olivia Brock as an 
assistant manager at the pool.  Brock is currently a WSI certified lifeguard and a head lifeguard at the 
pool.  She also teaches swimming lessons for the Grantsburg School District.  Covey is requesting to share 
her manager hours with Brock to free up several weekends per month when she is out of town in the 
summer.  Covey will do pre-season prep, after-season closing duties, concession supplies and oversee 
Brock.  The committee thought this was a good idea and would like a schedule of who is managing on 
what days provided to the Village Office and DPW Bartlett.  Motion by Trustee Barton, second by 
Trustee Muehlberg to recommend the Administration approve offering Olivia Brock the Assistant 
Manager position for the Grantsburg Municipal Pool at $12.50 per hour to be paid for all of Brock’s 
duties including lifeguarding.  Motion carried.  b)  Pool Manager Covey also requested the Village 
crew work on the following repairs/alterations prior to the 2020 season opening:  1) installing a self-
closing hinge on the gate on the east side pool fence, 2) installing a new sink in the concession stand  3) 
make sure the boiler and filter system are working and 4) fixing the leaking showers.  The committee 
spoke with DPW Bartlett who indicated the crew would be working on 1 and 2, 3 has already been 
completed and 4 will be looked at prior to the 2020 season opening.  Trustee Muehlberg indicated she had 
talked with crew member/water & sewer operator, John Erickson, about taking over the duties at the pool 
that have been handled by DPW Bartlett in the past.  This would free up some time for DPW Bartlett.  
Bartlett will discuss this with Erickson. 

Discussion/Action:  Flower colors for hanging baskets.  The committee discussed eliminating the 
pink/fuchsia colors from the flower baskets the Village purchases from Wood River Nursery and hangs 
around town.  These colors don’t compliment the colors in the new banners selected by the GRO 
committee.  Clerk/Treasurer Meyer will send an email to Dean at Wood River Nursery with pictures 
showing the new banner colors and ask him to adjust the flowers for 2020, if possible. 

Discussion/Action: Partition for Community Center.  The committee discussed a partition for the 
Community Center which would allow rentals of smaller areas during the gymnastics season when their 
equipment is set up.  Trustee Barton presented some research she had done regarding partitions.  She will 
continue to research options and report back. 
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Discussion/Action: Adjournment.  Motion by Trustee Roberts, second by Trustee Barton to adjourn 
the meeting at 6:40. 

 

 

Sheila Meyer 
Clerk/Treasurer 


